GROVE CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2011
6:00 PM

             
The Grove City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, December 6, 2011 at 6:00 PM with Mayor Marty Follis presiding. Members present were Ed Trumbull, Ileta Bray and Marty Dyer. Member Berwin Kock was absent. Also present was City Manager, Bruce Johnson; Attorney, Brandon Watkins; Public Works Director, Jack Bower; City Treasurer, Lisa Allred and City Clerk, Bonnie Buzzard. Assistant City Manager, Debbie Bottoroff was absent. 

Public Comments:

Mr. Rocky Vannoy of 5080 Lake Breeze Road addressed the Council in regards to Ordinance #634 pertaining to a street lighting fee. Vannoy reported that according to his electric supplier he is currently paying for a street light with his electric bill, therefore he felt like he should not have to pay twice for the same service. Johnson reported that the Staff has received several complaints of the same nature, and that the Staff would be glad to look into that situation deeper. Johnson indicated that he would report back before the Council with his findings.

Trumbull made the motion to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. Seconded by Bray. AYE: Trumbull, Bray, Dyer and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Dyer made the motion to approve the purchase order register. Seconded by Follis. AYE: Trumbull, Bray, Dyer and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Mayor Follis read in entirety and presented a Proclamation of the City of Grove proclaiming Monday, December 12, 2011 as ‘Rollin Bland MD Day’. 
  
Mayor Follis presented a plaque, and President Elaine Carr of the Oklahoma Municipal League presented a certificate of Honor Roll of Service to Steve Brewer for his 25 years of service to the City of Grove / Grove Municipal Services Authority. 

Bray made the motion to approve the ‘Notice of Posting’ for the City Council regular scheduled meeting(s) for the 2012 calendar year. Seconded by Trumbull. AYE: Trumbull, Bray, Dyer and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried.  

City Manager’s Report:

Johnson reported that Broadway Street and West Harbor intersection should be reopened on Thursday, December 8th. Johnson added that if for some unknown reason it does not open at that time, he assured that it will be opened by Saturday, December 10th in time for the annual Christmas parade. 


Ward Reports:

Bray expressed thanks to the Staff for the cautions signs along Baycrest with the ongoing construction in that area. 

At 6:26 PM Dyer made the motion to adjourn. Seconded by Bray. AYE: Trumbull, Bray, Dyer and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried.
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